

TUSCANIA

Tuscania casualty

Anderson, Homer Llewellyn

1895 WI – 5 Feb 1918 Tuscania



Homer Llewellyn Anderson – Find A Grave 208412024



HOMER L. ANDERSON.

Bodies of two Minneapolis men who were aboard the *Tuscania* when it was torpedoed, have been recovered and buried in Scotland, according to word received by The Journal today. They are James J. Buckley, 225 West Fifteenth st, and Homer L. Anderson, brother of Mrs. J. N. Oppedahl, 2320 Newton av. S. Buckley was a sergeant in the 20th engineer regiment, and Anderson was a private in the same unit. The burial of the two men with other victims of the torpedoing was announced today by the war department. Other Minneapolis men aboard the transport were saved.

The Minneapolis Journal
Wed, Feb 13, 1918 - Page 1

Minneapolis Mn

**These Men With Kin Here Known
To Have Been Aboard Tuscania.**



The Minneapolis Journal

Thu, Feb 07, 1918 ·Page 2

Minneapolis MN

<https://www.newspapers.com/image/810893504/>

ANDERSON HOMER LLEWELLYN		X C	7 008
Pvt Co E 107th Sup Trn		K	
Cumberland Wisc		A	1 208 321
Se		T	157 273
Born 8/17/95	Died 2/6/18	R	
Cumberland Wisc		Ct	
Enl 8/5/17	Dis 2/5/18	I	7 708
M. & H. Div. Form No. 2			

<https://www.familysearch.org/ark:/61903/3:1:3Q9M-CS1M-W3QM-X?mode=g&cc=2968245&personaUrl=%2Fark%3A%2F61903%2F1%3A1%3AQP8C-7S2R>

Page 3.

ENLISTED MEN

WISCONSIN - WHITE: MEMBERS OF RESERVE CORPS CALLED INTO ACTIVE SERVICE.

<u>NAME</u>	<u>SERIAL NO.</u>	<u>RANK</u>	<u>ORGANIZATION AT TIME OF DEATH</u>	<u>DATE OF DEATH</u>
Mead, Glenn S.	1,919,144	Pvt	Co C 307 F Bn Sig C	Oct 15/18

WHITE: ENTERED SERVICE WITH NATIONAL GUARD OR ASSIGNED
THEREUPON ENLISTMENT OR INDUCTION.

Abendroth, Franklin L.	273,469	Bglie	Co B 127 Inf	Oct 19/18
Abe, Edward A.	274,085	Corp	Co F 127 Inf	Aug 4/18
Abicht, George	283,375	Pvt	Co L 16 Inf	Oct 4/18
Adams, Geo. Frederick	275,813	Pvt	Co B 127 Inf	Oct 11/18
Albrecht, Herbert William	285,336	Sgt	Co B 128 Inf	Aug 31/18
Alderman, Hartzel Parker	284,776	Corp	Co K 128 Inf	Nov 7/18
Amstutz, Fred	2,306,613	Sgt	Co H 127 Inf	Aug 5/18
Amundson, Ralph	285,181	Pvt	Co B 28 Inf	May 28/18
Anderson, Adolph M.	275,304	Pvt 1cl	Co M 127 Inf	Oct 15/18
Anderson, Edwin	283,377	Mec	Co L 16 Inf	Oct 4/18
Anderson, Fred R.	275,041	1st Sgt	Co L 127 Inf	Sept 2/18
Anderson, Homer Llewellyn		Pvt	Co E 107 Sup Tn	Feb 5/18

Homer Llewellyn Anderson

Military • United States, World War I American Expeditionary Forces Deaths, 1917-1919

<https://www.familysearch.org/ark:/61903/3:1:3Q9M-C3MW-K92T-N?view=index&personArk=%2Fark%3A%2F61903%2F1%3A1%3AQPHW-QC37&action=view>

Life:

AMERICANS WHO GAVE LIVES ARE HONORED

(Continued from page 1.)

gow.

The home address of the American soldiers buried in the Scottish coast, taken from the Associated Press list of those unaccounted for, as checked up with the Tuscania's passenger list, follows:

Cumberland Soldier

Homer Llewellyn Anderson, Cumberland, Wis.; F. M. Lintow (not Linthon), La Merne, Cal.; J. B. Gurney (not Guerney), Glide, Ore.; J. L. Pierce (not Pearce), Creswell, Ore.; Elmer L. Cowan, Victor, Mont.; W. F. McMurtry, Royse City, Texas; S. H. Pentrose, Doucette, Texas; Russel F. Bennett, Plainfield, Wis.; R. F. Warren, Seattle, Wash.; L. W. Osment, Broken Bow, Okla.; W. I. Droogs (not Greys), Mount Idaho, Idaho; Irvin Sims, Alto, Texas; James P. Hawley, Neenah, Wis.; William Matthews, Bellingham, Wash.; S. P. Riggs (not Riggi), San Francisco, Cal.; N. G. Crocker (not Crucker), Center, Tex.; P. A. Agren (not Agrien), Jewell, Ore.; J. J. Byrne (not Byrge), Butte, Mont.; Fred A. Rudolph, Milwaukee, Wis.; H. Rapp, New York City; J. M. Rhoads (not Rhollies), Halbert, Okla.; Captain Lee P. Lebron, Guthrie, Okla.; J. A. Price, Boise City, Okla.; G. W. Tomlins, El Reno, Okla.; E. White, Arnett, Okla.

"Madison (WI) Capital Times" Wednesday 13 Feb 1918 p 2

2 MINNEAPOLIS MEN, 10 MINNESOTANS, IN TUSCANIA GRAVES

Minnesota Victims Of Tuscania Wreck Buried in Scotland

James J. Buckley, Minneapolis,
Homer L. Anderson, Minneapolis,
Fred K. Allen, Ada,
John A. Eichhammer, East Grand
Forks.
Walter Crellin, Virginia.
W. F. Tragresser, Cottonwood.
John C. Johnson, Big Falls.
R. Burkey, Bemidji.
Gundar A. Austad, Oklee.
Frank Drahota, Jackson.



JAMES J. BUCKLEY.



HOMER L. ANDERSON.

Bodies of two Minneapolis men who were aboard the *Tuscania* when it was torpedoed, have been recovered and buried in Scotland, according to word received by The Journal today. They are James J. Buckley, 225 West Fifteenth st, and Homer L. Anderson, brother of Mrs. J. N. Oppedahl, 2320 Newton av S. Buckley was a sergeant in the 20th engineer regiment, and Anderson was a private in the same unit. The burial of the two men with other victims of the torpedoing was announced today by the war department. Other Minneapolis men aboard the transport were saved.

"Minneapolis Journal" Wednesday 13 Feb 1918 p 1

THE TUSCANIA "DEAD"

Government Is Issuing Lists of the Names of Men Who Perished on the Ill-Fated Transport.

(By United Press)

Washington, Feb. 16—On the honor roll of America's hero dead, the War Department today wrote the names of eighty-two American soldiers who perished in the sinking of the transport Tuscania. The list, the first installment of the official revised records received here from London, follows: Anthony Abboni, Detroit, Mich.; Fred K. Allen, Ada, Minn.; Homer Llewellyn Anderson, Cumberland, Wis.; Stanley R. Augspurger, Dayton, Ohio; Clea Bargerstock, Ma-

List continues – "Kenosha (WI) News" Saturday 16 Feb 1918 p 1

OFFICIAL LIST OF HERO DEAD

Three Wisconsin Men Included in First Installment Received

Washington, Feb. 16. — On the honor roll of America's hero dead the war department today wrote the names of eighty-one American soldiers who perished in the sinking of the transport Tuscania. The list, the first installment of the official revised records, received here from London included three from Wisconsin:

Homer Llewellyn Anderson, Cumberland.

Russel F. Bennett, Plainfield.

James T. Hawley, Neenah.

No New Estimates

Washington, Feb. 16.—No new estimates of the total number of dead among the American soldiers aboard the Tuscania had been made by the war department today, but ten names appearing in a list of eighty-one identified dead given out by the department last night apparently brought the death roll up to 174.

The war department's report of survivors still is far from complete. More than 200 men remain unaccounted for.

"Wausau (WI) Daily Herald" Saturday 16 Feb 1918 p 1

ANOTHER GOLD STAR ON CUMBERLAND'S BANNER

CUMBERLAND, Aug. 15.—John Erickson of this city received official notice that his brother, Albert Erickson, was killed in action in France.

Erickson, who was about 24 years old enlisted nearly a year ago and has been in the thick of the fight several months.

His death makes three gold stars for the Cumberland service flag. The others are for Homer L. Anderson, who drowned when the Tuscania was sunk, and John L. Paulson, who died of wounds received while fighting near Soissons.

"Green Bay (WI) Press-Gazette" Thursday 15 Aug 1918 p 1

BARRON COUNTY BOYS HONORED ON BRONZE TABLET

Cumberland, Wis.—The names of Homer L. Anderson and David Wamseley of this city, who died in the service of their country, are included among the 19 that appear upon a handsome bronze tablet which was unveiled in Chicago at Wilson and company's office.

The young men were employees of the company when they enlisted and the tablet was made possible through the contribution of the company's employees.

“Chippewa Herald-Telegram” (Chippewa Falls WI) Thursday 18 Nov 1920 p 2

Peavey To Speak

The Homer L. Anderson post of the American Legion will have complete charge of all arrangements for the Independence Day program at Cumberland.

Congressman H. H. Peavey of Washburn will be the principal speaker at the celebration which will be held at Iron River. The celebration is being staged under the direction of

the Iron River Rod and Gun club. All kinds of sport, races and such for the young folks, firecrackers for the kiddies and a program for the older ones will make up the day's program. A baseball game will be played in the afternoon.

Eating festivities will make up a great part of the celebration program which will be held at Murray Lake. Arrangements have been made for numerous picnics and games and musical numbers.

"Neenah (WI) News-Record" Friday 3 Jul 1925 p 3

HONOR TUSCANIA GROUP

Cumberland's Legion post held a special meeting Tuesday evening of last week in honor of their members and others who were on the ill-fated

transport Tuscania which was sunk by a German submarine during the night of Feb. 5, 1918. There were eleven Cumberland boys on the ship, all of whom escaped with exception of Homer L. Anderson for whom the Cumberland Legion post is named. Guy E. Wiseman of Menomonie is also one of the survivors of the Tuscania.

"Dunn County News" (Menomonie WI) Thursday 14 Feb 1935 p 1

Mother:

Jennie Anderson

in the Wisconsin, U.S., Death Records, 1959-2004

Name	Jennie Anderson
Death Date	1 May 1919
Death County	Barron, Wisconsin, USA

https://www.ancestry.com/discoveryui-content/view/2683431:61483?tid=163933664&pid=222435663483&queryId=ac3f60ec576c75c5d67bfa491b5b738e&_phsrc=cPx2324&_phstart=successSource

Siblings:

Funeral Services Conducted for Cemelia M. Allen

ENCINO — Services were held for Mrs. Camelia M. Allen 83 on Monday in the Little Church of the Flowers. Glendale, under the direction of Forest Lawn Mortuary.

Born in Cumberland, Wis., Mrs. Allen had lived at 16661 Huerta Road for the past 14 years.

She died Friday at a Los Angeles hospital, leaving one son John, Minnesota; two daughters, Mrs. Florence McDonnell, Los Angeles; Mrs. Jean Warner, Encino; one grandson and one brother. Interment was in Forest Lawn Memorial Park.

Obituary of sister Cemelia Anderson Allen Oppedahl, reverted to Allen – “Van Nuys (CA) News” Thursday 5 Mar 1964 p 86

Deaths.	
No.	Age
1. Full name of deceased.....	Jessie Anderson
2. Color.....	White
3. Sex.....	Female
4. Age.....	One Year
5. Name of the father of deceased.....	Frank Anderson
6. Name of the mother of deceased.....	Jennie Berestine
7. Occupation.....	
8. Place of birth.....	Cumberland
9. Name of the wife of deceased.....	
10. Name of the husband of deceased.....	
11. Date of birth and date of death.....	Jan 22-1887, Apr 18-1888
12. Cause of death.....	Whooping Cough
13. Name of the place, town or township and county in which the person died.....	Cumberland Harrow Co Ohio
14. Name and location of burial ground in which interred.....	Cumberland Cemetery
15. Name of person returning certificate.....	W B Hopkins
16. Residence of such person.....	Cumberland
17. Date of certificate.....	June 29-1888
18. Date of registration.....	July 2-1888

Sister Jessie Anderson (1887-1888) – Find A Grave 152212851

FRIENDS MOURN CARL ANDERSON

Carl G. Anderson, whose sudden death resulting at the Good Samaritan hospital, Saturday night, cast a deep gloom among his wide circle of friends and acquaintances, was one of the most popular young men of West Palm Beach, where he has been a resident for the past six years. He was a trusted employee of Ott and A. J. Carmichael, tobaccoists, and had made his home with Mr. and Mrs. A. J. Carmichael for the past five years. The deceased entered into the social life of this community among the younger set with a quiet, unassuming demeanor, and was an earnest advocate of all outdoor athletic diversions. He was a young man of exemplary habits, clean of mind and speech, a Christian at heart and in his daily application of the Golden Rule. Carl Anderson had no enemies. He was too gentlemanly, too much the courtier to engender hatreds or dislikes. To know him meant to hold him in the highest personal esteem.

"Sixty of his comrades accompanied the flower laden casket to the train Sunday evening in the rain. No man ever loved Florida, its sunshine and flowers more than he.

he.

"His sister, Mrs. John Opedahl, of Minneapolis, with her husband and children were here to spend the winter and took entire charge of the funeral arrangements. Although the local lodge of Elks and the local American Legion Post, with which the deceased was affiliated, were generously represented.

"Mr. Oppedahl accompanied the body to Cumberland, Wis., where the father and relatives reside."

A GROUP OF HIS FRIENDS.

Obituary of brother Carl Gustaf Anderson (1891-1921) – "Palm Beach Post" (West Palm Beach FL) Tuesday 22 Nov 1921 p 2

BODY OF CARL ANDERSON SENT TO FORMER HOME

**Young Man Died as the Result
of Injuries Received in
France During War**

(Special to the Metropolis)

WEST PALM BEACH, Nov. 23—The body of Carl Anderson was shipped to Cumberland, Wis., former home of the deceased. Sunday evening. The local American legion and the Elks accompanied the body to the station, and the body will be received by the Homer Anderson Post, American Legion at Cumberland, which was named for his brother, who was killed in action in France.

Mr. Anderson died Saturday following a serious operation on his stomach Friday. His condition was serious and it was thought that he could not have lived many months in his condition. The trouble came from an accident in the late war, when he was crushed between two trucks in France. He spent many weeks in a hospital there and had never recovered. He lost two brothers during service in the late war and is the third member of the family to die as results of injuries received at that time.

Left to mourn Carl Anderson are his father, Frank Anderson, three sisters, Mrs. John Opperdahl of Minneapolis and West Palm Beach, Mrs. George Erwin of Cumberland, Mrs. Frank Baylers of Elmira, Wis.; and three brothers, John, Ray and Frank Anderson, all living in Minneapolis.

Anderson, all living in Minneapolis. The body was accompanied to Wisconsin by John Opperdahl, a brother-in-law.

"Miami (FL) News" Wednesday 23 Nov 1921 p 4

Abbreviations:

b = born

d = died

F: = Find A Grave (www.findagrave.org)

NOK = next-of-kin

Name: Homer Llewellyn Anderson

Name variations:

Military:

On Tuscania: 107th Supply Co. E - private

Serial number: US Army enlisted men were not assigned serial numbers until after the sinking of the Tuscania showed their value, so Homer died without a number

Entered service from: Cumberland, Barron WI

Sailed on "Tuscania" as: Homer Llewellyn Anderson

Next-of-kin on "Tuscania": father Frank Anderson, Cumberland WI

Burial information on Islay, Scotland: 1st buried at Kilnaughton, Islay, Scotland - grave 57, as Homer L. Anderson

Body returned from war on: "Antigone" arriving Hoboken 29 Sep 1920

Listed on return ship as: Homer L. Anderson

Rank: pvt, Co. E, 107th Supply Train

World War I draft registration (1917): as Homer Llewellyn Anderson - b. 17 Aug 1895

Cumberland WI; res: Cumberland WI. Single. Construction crew, electric line, Apple River Milling Co., Clayton WI. Medium height & build.

Veterans Administration Military Index:

Enlisted 5 Aug 1917

Discharged 5 Feb 1918

Address: Cumberland WI

Rank/unit: private, Co. E, 107th Supply Train

Birth & death:

Born: 17 Aug 1895 Cumberland, Barron WI

Died: 5 Feb 1918, Tuscania

Find A Grave record: 208412024

Burial location: Cumberland, Barron WI, ("Wisconsin State Journal" [Madison WI] 20 Oct 1920 p. 12)

Cemetery: Lakeside

Tombstone: veteran upright – Wisconsin, Pvt, 107 Supply Train, 32 Div.

Father: Frank Oscar Anderson, Sr., 28 Dec 1846 Vadstena Kommun, Östergötland, Sweden – 15 Jan 1928 Cumberland, Barron WI. Son of Isaac/Isaak Adolph Anderson (1817-1892) & Johanna Larsdatter (1816-1853). He emigrated with his family from Sweden on 29 Sep 1856 to South Africa. His birth city is found spelled Vastina & Vadstina. Buried in Lakeside Cemetery, Cumberland, Barron WI.

Find A Grave: 208411847

Mother: Jennie Augusta Bergstein Anderson, Oct 1854 Lekeryds, Sm. Jönköping, Sweden – 1 May 1919 Cumberland, Barron WI. Surname also spelled as Bergestein, Burgstein, Bergstun,

Daughter of Carl Bergstein & Mary Gustafson. Berestum, Bergotein, Bergstine. Buried in Lakeside Cemetery, Cumberland, Barron WI.

Find A Grave: 208411942

Parents' marriage: 6 Mar 1875 Centralia, Wood WI

Spouse:

Spouse Find A Grave:

Children:

Siblings: his mother had 11 children, with 9 living as of 1910 census.

- Lilah (Lila/Lilia) Anderson Irwin, 28 Apr 1877 Wisconsin Rapids, Wood WI – 20 Oct 1948 Cumberland, Barron WI. Married George Neal Irwin (1877-1964, F: 189988841) on 24 Sep 1900 in Cumberland, Barron WI. Buried with George Irwin in Lakeside Cemetery, Cumberland, Barron WI. F: 189998842
- Frank Oscar Anderson, Jr., 2 Apr 1879 Wisconsin Rapids [also found as Centralia], Wood WI (1900 census) – 25 Sep 1931 Barron Co. WI. Buried in Lakeside Cemetery, Cumberland, Barron WI. F: 208411914
- Cemelia Anderson Allen Oppedahl, reverted to Allen, 23 Jan Cumberland, Barron 1881 WI (1900 census) – 28 Feb 1964 Los Angeles Co. CA. Married ca. 1900 to John Godfrey Allen (1864 Sweden – 1910 FL). They had 3 children (in 1902, 1903, 1910). – In the 1910 Minneapolis, Hennepin MN census, Cemelia Allen, 29 WI, parents b. Sweden, a widow, had given birth to 3 children, 3 of whom were living – and living with her. The census was conducted 19 Apr 1910. - Married Jonathan (John) N. Oppedahl (31 Aug 1881 - Norway – 25 Apr 1931 Portland, Multnomah OR, F: 63151355). She is buried as Cemelia Allen in Forest Lawn Memorial Park, Glendale, Los Angeles CA. F: 64238497
- Dora Anderson, 27 Feb 1883 Cumberland, Barron WI (1900 census, WI Births records list girl baby born this day) (death certificate lists her as Sara) - 22 May 1911 Minneapolis, Hennepin MN. Residence: 2320 Minton Ave. S., Age 27, single. Employed in housework. Buried on 24 May 1911 in Lakewood Cemetery, Minneapolis, Hennepin MN. F: 120010516
- John Anderson, 12 Apr 1885 Cumberland, Barron WI (1900 census & WI Births) – 14 Oct 1964 Minneapolis, Hennepin Co. MN. On 27 Jun 19908 at Lake Nebagamon WI, John married Olga Marie Renhowe (1884-1950, F: 100133868). Buried in Sunset Memorial Park Cemetery, Minneapolis, Hennepin MN. F: 100133853
- Jessie Anderson, 22 Jan 1887 Cumberland, Barron WI – 18 Apr 1888 Cumberland, Barron WI. Died at age 1 of whooping cough. Buried in Lakeside Cemetery, Cumberland, Barron WI. F: 152212851
- Jennie (Jean) Anderson Cole Bayless, 29 Apr 1889 Cumberland, Barron WI (1900 census & WI births) - 25 Feb 1957 Chicago, Cook IL. - Married John Arthur Cole (1884 WI – 1957 MN, F: 78448074), the son of Pheneas Cole & Ellen Keyes, on 30 Jun 1906 in Cumberland, Barron WI. - IL Deaths: Jean or Jennie Bayless - resident:

1727 N. Maplewood Ave., Widow, age 68. Born 29 Apr 1888 Cumberland WI.
Occupation: matron. Burial as J. Jean Bayless in Ridgewood Cemetery, Des Plaines,
Cook IL. F: 234931185

- Carl Gustav Anderson, 20 Jun 1891 Cumberland, Barron WI (1900 census) (WI Births records boy baby born this day, father's name flipped as Oscar Frank Anderson) - 20 Nov 1921 Palm Beach Farms, Palm Beach Co. FL. Was living in West Palm Beach FL when his brother Homer died aboard Tuscania. According to Carl's FL death record indicates he moved to FL circa 1912, but according to his obituary, he moved to FL circa 1915. FL Deaths: Carl G. Anderson, d. 19 Nov 1921 West Palm Beach, Palm Beach FL. Age around 30, single. Son of Frank Anderson (b. Sweden) & Jennie Bergotein (Sweden). Merchant. Resident 9 years. Born Cumberland WI. Date of birth unknown. Died of shock. [difficult to read] operation for gall bladder drainage, adhesions, operation on 18 Nov 1921. Buried in Cumberland WI. Obituary: "Palm Beach Post" (West Palm Beach FL) 22 Nov 1921 p 2 – Carl G. Anderson died suddenly at Good Samaritan Hospital 19 Nov 1921. Had wide circle of friends, 1 of most popular young men in West Palm Beach, where he resided 6 years. Trusted employee of Ott [sic] & J.A. Carmichael, tobacconists. Lived with Mr. & Mrs. A.J. Carmichael the past 5 years. Quiet, unassuming demeanor, liked outdoor athletics, Christian at heart, clean of mind & speech, followed the Golden Rule. Had no enemies, a gentleman & courtier. Sixty of his comrades accompanied his flower-laded casket to the train Sunday evening 20 Nov 1921 in the rain. "No man ever loved Florida, its sunshine and flowers more than he." His sister Mrs. John Opedahl [1st spelling] of Minneapolis, her husband & children were here to spend the winter and took charge of burial arrangements, with representatives of the Elks & American Legion. Mr. Oppedahl [2nd spelling & the more likely one] accompanied the body to Cumberland WI. Buried in Lakeside Cemetery, Cumberland, Barron WI. F: 208411774
- Raymond (Ray) Willis Anderson, 2 Aug 1893 Cumberland, Barron WI (1900 census & WI births) - 1 Dec 1962 Chicago, Cook IL. Was a sergeant in the US Army in WWI. Residence: 4805 N. Fairfield. Married to Alvina in 1922 in MN (either Hennepin or Ramsey Co.) Married ca. 1931 to Laura (nee Luther). Widowed. Clerk. Buried in Ridgewood Cemetery, Des Plaines, Cook IL. F: 223075520

Notes:

Wartime:

"Palm Beach Post" (West Palm Beach FL) 8 Feb 1918 p 1

Carl Anderson, employed by the O.M. Carmichael's cigar store on Clematis Ave., West Palm Beach, received word from his sister in MN that his brother Homer was on the Tuscania. No word has been received as to his safety. He enlisted as a truck driver and was first sent to Waco TX, then transferred to a WI regiment.

Post-war:

“Wisconsin State Journal” 20 Oct 1920 p 12

Homer’s body was returned from Scotland & buried in Cumberland WI under the auspices of the Homer Anderson Post of the American Legion.,

Obituary:

Social Security Number:

Censuses:

1900 Cumberland, Barron WI

Frank Anderson, 54 Sweden, Dec 1846, parents b. Sweden, married 25 years, immigrated 1860, in US for 40 years, market, meat

Jennie Anderson, 45 Sweden, Oct 1855, parents b. Sweden, immigrated 1873, in US for 27 years, gave birth to 11 children, 9 are living

Lilia Anderson, 23 WI, Apr 1877, stenographer

Frank Anderson, 21 WI, Apr 1879, delivery clerk

Cornelia Anderson, 19 WI, Jan 1881, at school

Dora Anderson, 17 WI, Feb 1883, telephone (word in parentheses: check? – spelling?)

John Anderson, 15 WI, Apr 1885, at school

Jennie Anderson [daughter], 11 WI, Apr 1889, at school

Carl Anderson, 9 WI, Jun 1891, at school

Ray Anderson, 7 WI, Aug 1893

Homer, 5 WI, Aug 1895

1905 WI state census – Cumberland, Barron WI

Frank Anderson, 59 Sweden, parents b. Sweden, proprietor, livery stable

Jennie, 49 Sweden, parents b. Sweden

Frank Jr., 26 WI, laborer, livery stable

Dora, 22 WI

John N., 20 WI, barber

Jennie, 16 WI

Carl G., 14 WI, student

Ray, 12 WI

Homer, 10 WI

1910 Cumberland, Barron WI – North St.

Frank O. Anderson, 63 Sweden, emigrated 1859, naturalized, in 1st marriage, married 35 years, proprietor, livery barn

Jennie, 53 Sweden, parents b. Sweden, emigrated 1873, in 1st marriage, gave birth to 11 children, 9 are living

Frank, 31 WI, laborer, livery barn

Dora, 27 WI

Carl, 18 WI

Ray, 16 WI

Homer, 14 WI